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La Porte County Commissioners’ Special Meeting Minutes
Monday, March 11, 2024 at 3:30 p.m. County Complex Room 3 & via Zoom

President Connie Gramarossa called the meeting to order at 3:30 p.m. followed by the Pledge of Allegiance led by Doug Newland.

Deputy Auditor Rhonda Graves called the roll: Commissioner Joe Haney - Present; Commissioner Connie Gramarossa -
Present; and Commissioner Rich Mrozinski - Present via Zoom. Quorum present therefore meeting commenced.

Considered recommendation on Quotes received for Sewer Line Replacement Project. Sherl Lestinsky, Facilities Office Manager,
read into the record an email from Sean Fitzpatrick, Director of Facilities, to the Board of Commissioners. ***Letter included below

Commissioner Haney motioned to approve the recommendation and for the record, 4 (four) quotes were solicited and
La Porte County Project Management was the lowest. Commissioner Mrozinski seconded. Roll call: Commissioner
Mrozinski - Aye; Commissioner Haney - Aye and Commissioner Gramarossa - Aye. Motion carried 3-0.

Commissioner Mrozinski motioned to adjourn at 3:34 p.m. Commissioner Haney seconded. Motion carried 3-0.

Dear Laporte County Board of Commissioners,

I hope this email finds you well. | am writing to formally recommend the acceptance of the bid from
Laporte County Project Management, Inc. inthe amountof $81,880.00 for the replacementofthe sewer
line in the lower level of the Laporte County Complex located at 809 State St, La Porte, IN 46350.

Aftercareful consideration and evaluation of the bids received for this crucial infrastructure project, it is
evident that Laporte County Project Management, Inc. has demonstrated the expertise, experience, and
capacity necessary to successfully complete the sewerline replacement project within the specified
scope, budget, and timeframe.

The replacement of the sewer line in the lower level of the Laporte County Complex is imperative to
ensure the continued functionality and safety of the fadlities for employees and visitors alike. Laporte
County Project Management, Inc.'s proposed bid not only meets the project requirements but also
offers a competitive and reasonable cost for the services rendered.

Furthermore, Laporte County Project Management, Inc has a proven track record of delivering high-
quality construction projects on time and within budget, making them a reliable choice for this
important undertaking.

Therefore, | strongly urge the Laporte County Board of Commissioners to approve the bid from Laporte
County Project Management, Inc. forthe replacement of the sewerline in the lower level of the Laporte
County Complex.

Should you require any additional information or clarification rega’d{ng this recommendation, please do
not hesitate to contact me.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,
Sean Fitzpatrick
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